SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, April 21, 2008

Call meeting to order.

The monthly meeting of the SLMC membership meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Silvas. 

Prayer & Pledge

Chaplain Nat Chavez led all present in prayer, and VP Matt Mora asked members to join him in a pledge of allegiance to the flag.  

Welcome new members and guest.

President Silvas invited guests and new members to come forward and introduce themselves. Two new members were recognized: Ronald Wheatly and Pablo Gonzalez. Several guests also came to the microphone including Everett Elstak Jr., Michael Medina, and Les Melghem. President Silvas welcomed each of them and encouraged their involvement in the SLMC.   

 Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Members celebrating their birthdays in April were next asked to line up in front of the room to receive a birthday song and a gift of evening raffle tickets. Of the nineteen names read six were present. The most senior birthday member in attendance was Don Jungman at seventy-nine years young. 

Introduction of the cooking team

The evening’s volunteer cooking team led by Leonard Hebert and Greg Shean were introduced. They included Homer Fetzer, Bill Groff, and Ben Olenick. All of these men were given a round of applause from a grateful membership. 

Minutes of previous meeting

Secretary David Keller presented minutes of the previous month’s membership meeting for approval. Copies of these minutes were distributed before the meeting as well as being posted on the Club’s home page for member review. There were no questions or corrections heard and a motion for approval was made by Terry Sparrow, seconded by Pete Rangel and passed by all present. 

Treasurer’s Report 

The Club Treasurer Greg Shean next delivered the March financial report. Copies of his report were provided before the meeting. Greg remarked that our profit year to date was approximately $1,400 over budget. There being no questions or corrections a motion was received from Alex Flores, seconded by Sam Haynes and approved by all members present. Greg then discussed meal menus through the end of 2008. 

Club Correspondence
The Club’s most recent communications received since the last membership meeting were presented by Secretary David Keller. Printed copies were distributed prior to the meeting for the membership to examine. He reported that we were now receiving multiple requests for WGD donations. There were no questions concerning this information. 

Guest Speaker  

· Because of Capital Campaign discussions there was no speaker scheduled for this meeting.  
Old Business:

· Update 501c Entity - Chairman Don O’Brien stated we are continuing to wait for the IRS response to our letter seeking exemption.  

· Update 50th Anniversary of SLMC committee – Rico Silvas reported that Ralf Meneses has stepped down from this committee to give younger members an opportunity to participate.  Matt Mora has volunteered and joined the current list of Ben Olenick, David Keller, Alfredo Avila, and Carlos Portales. President Silvas announced Everett Elstak and Russell Philips had joined but he was still looking for 1-2 more members and he invited those interested to see me after the meeting. Marvin Berg stated he would also help on this committee.  

· Update WGD Contract – President Silvas remarked he had been researching several different venues for future WGDs with no real success, including the hall at KC 4140, Pedrotti’s Ranch, and the Alzafar Shrine. He will still plan a meeting with Father Frank at SPCC very soon.

· Update on Parish Work Day - Held on Saturday, March 29, 3008, President Silvas thanked Alfredo Avila, Matt Mora, Gilbert Montez, and David Keller who helped us feed some twenty volunteers helping work on the parish grounds.   

· Update on nomination committee for 2008-20010 SLMC officer elections: Chairman Terry Sparrow, Alex Flores, and Duffy Bowen announced the following candidates who had agreed to seek election. For President Rico Silvas and Matt Mora, for VP David Keller, for Treasurer Greg Shean, and for Secretary Mike Perez. Following a call for additional nominations from the floor and receiving none Chairman Sparrow announced elections would take place at the next meeting. 

· Fiesta Finale Beer Booth – Alfredo Avila, Lee Ingram, and John McCauley indicated they were ready for the big event but needed volunteer servers for three-hour shifts to sign up after the meeting.  

· Update Capital Campaign Status - Chairman Don O’Brien delivered a lengthy and thorough presentation on the newly revised plans for the remodeling of the church and the proposed construction of a 9000 square foot Life Center. He also told the members present that the Executive Committee recommended not only reaffirming our pledge of support but also changing the Club’s annual contribution calculation to a performance based formula of 25% of the WGD’s net. A recommendation was heard from the audience that a $15,000 minimum should be added to this revised calculation recommendation. Additional remarks and suggestions were heard from numerous members concerning this issue. Finally, by a motion from by Joe Pina, seconded by Alex Flores and passed present by all that the Club reaffirmed the SLMC pledge of $250,000 for the Capital Campaign.  Lastly, Don O’Brien proudly informed the membership that an anonymous Club member had stepped up and announced his personal matching pledge of $250,000 to this important fundraiser.    

 New Business:  

· The St. Luke's Guadalupano's will be conducting their 2nd annual Living Rosary at St. Luke's Church, Friday, May 9 @ 6:30 pm. SLMC members are encouraged to participate in this event.
· Member Paul Keller said he was not aware of the death of fellow member John Kotzur and was sad he had missed these services. He felt we need more communication at this important time to get the word out. 

· Joe Pina introduced member Amadeo Ortiz who is running for Bexar County Sheriff for the Democratic Party. He personally encouraged members to consider voting for Amadeo.
· Russell Philips asked the President why we had not been displaying the “missing member chair and blue blazer” at our membership meetings following the death of a member. President Silvas remarked we had forgotten about this excellent way of showing respect and remembering our deceased members and he would see it begin again. 
Reports by appointed Officers 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report. 

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no report. 
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report.

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly was not present and had no report.  

 Membership – Eric Johnson was not present and had recently resigned and we would be looking for a new chairman. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley had no report.

Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses was not present. Committee member Ben Olenick reminded everyone that May 15th is the deadline for WGD request.

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras was not present but sent a message that if anyone had comments about the past WGD they needed to share their thoughts with him. 
Entertainment – Mike Perez announced that he had confirmed travel for the Club arrangements to a Dallas football game on December 14th against the New York Giants. He also is working on a Mission Baseball game, a Casino Boat trip at the coast, and a skeet-shooting event in August. Lastly, he let everyone know about two upcoming events.  One was a golf tournament on June 21 at Riverside for the Diabetes Society and another was a fishing tournament July 11-13.       

    Audit - Bobby Margo had no report. 

    Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked members to pray for Loren Brown who recently broke three ribs, Sam Haynes who will be hospitalized soon, Ralf Meneses who recently had knee replacement, and Bob Piacek who was in the hospital. He also reported Bill Cummings and Don Jungman were doing better.   

 Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported that for John Kotzur’s services the majority of the membership was reached by either email or by phone committee.  

 Public Relations – Everett Elstak stated that the WGD distribution request notice would appear in the church bulletins over the next several weeks, 
 Scholarships – Alex Flores proudly reported his committee was very busy deciding on 6 - $750 scholarships for St. Luke School 8th graders. This year 55 students were eligible of which 23 applications were submitted for review. Winners would be announced at graduation.   

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report. 

Any comments or announcements for the good of the club
· Homer Fetzer announced the completion of St Luke’s 7th Habitat Home and invited members to the dedication and home blessing on 5/10 at 10 a.m.

· John Donnellan stated that the next St Luke’s Blood Drive would be on Sunday 5/18. He also announced that after 25 years as its chairman he was turning this honor over to SLMC member Dennis Fitzpatrick. The membership awarded John a round of applause for his service to the parish. 

· Manuel Ibarra with St. Luke’s ACTS invited members to play a round of golf at Silverhorn on 5/31 for $100 to support Law Enforcement and local Firefighters.    

· Larry Ridder stated he had raffle tickets for the Guadalupe Home Wine Tasting event on 5/8.   

Raffle prize drawings

Evening winners were Don Jungman, Steve Sanchez, Larry Dryer, and Benny DeLosSantos The evenings raffle raised $189, while the dinner sale equaled $370. 

Motion to adjourn meeting

Motion to close the meeting was made at 9:06 p.m. by Fred Wood, seconded by Dennis Fitzpatrick and approved by all. 

Closing Prayer


Chaplain Nat Chavez provided a closing prayer for our membership. 

______________________



____________________________

David Keller 





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary  







President  
  SLMC Executive Meeting

April 14, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you note from Marty at St. Luke Church for the SLMC donation of a helium tank for special anniversary dinner/dance.  

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. St. Leo The Great Catholic School request for WGD support.  

2. Guadalupe Homes – Invitation Wine Tasting Event – May 8 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Alamo Tees and Advertising – refund check for $400 overpayment. 

2. Firearms Training Plus – Invoice acknowledging WGD gun purchases, 

zero balance due. 

3. Frost Bank Credit Card March ‘08 merchant’s statement. 

4. SYSCO Food Services Statement – WGD

5. Returned WGD thank you letter – Scott DeWalt – HEB 

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting April 14, 2008

For April 21, 2008 General Meeting

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1.   St. Luke Catholic School sent a letter of thanks for 2008 Casino Royale Gala support.

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. Jesuits of the New Orleans Province – general solicitation 

2. St. Vincent de Paul Society – St. Luke Catholic Church  - WGD request

3. St. Luke Catholic Church Nursing Home Ministry – WGD request

4. Senior Adult Ministry St. Luke Catholic Church – WGD request  

5. St. Luke Altar Society – WGD request 

6. Sandra Day O’Connor H.S. Athletics – request for support. 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. St. Luke Guadalupanos invite SLMC to 5/9 Living Rosary  

2. Hole-In-One International golf tournament advertising 

3. AmeriMerchant lending advertising solicitation 

4. Restaurant Depot advertisement 

5. Guide Dogs of Texas Spring Newsletter 
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